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Deacons focus on their mission

Conference gives
ministry insights

DEACONS from across the country
discussed how they could better
contribute to building the Kingdom
of God in Australian society at their
recent conference.

From September 19 to 22, 75 members of
the Catholic diaconal community gathered in
Canberra for their biennial conference.

The representatives from Brisbane arch-
diocese were Deacons Anthony Gooley, Russ
Nelson and Gary Stone.

Seeking to do some intentional reflection
on Pope Francis’ call for a new evangelisa-
tion, the National Association of Deacons had
invited a range of guest speakers to stimulate
discussion on contributing more to society.

Deacon Stone said the conference was
opened by Dr Brendan Nelson, former
Defence Minister and former head of the
Australian Medical Association, who is now
the director of the Australian War Memorial.

“Introducing himself as a practicing
Catholic, Dr Nelson reflected how we as a
Church can make a significant contribution
to the development of character and values
in our national identity by engaging in wider
societal dialogue,” he said.

“He made the point that the deacon, active
and vocal in the marketplace of society, has
a unique opportunity by their presence and
their words and actions of modelling the val-
ues and virtues of Jesus Christ.

“The outcome of this engagement is to in-
crease the number of people who can come to
fully appreciate the gospel message.”

Deacon Stone said the keynote speaker was
Deacon Bill Ditewig, who until recently was
the national co-ordinator of the Diaconate
in the United States, where there are 20,000
deacons serving in a wide range of outreach
ministries.

Unity of faith: Deacons gathering in Canberra for the biennial National Assaciation of Deacons conference.

“Every deacon in the US is required to
engage in an area of ministry beyond the
Church, by finding and meeting needs to the
society in which they live,” Deacon Stone said.

“Bill also gave an insightful recollection of
the history of the diaconate.”

Deacon Ditewig outlined the intentions of
the bishops of the Second Vatican Council,
who desired a new engagement with the
world by having ordained ministers sent out
into the world as agents of transformation.

“He also outlined a comprehensive and ex-
tensive use of Deacons in many countries of
the world, as well as giving insight into for-
mation programs and support arrangements
for deacons and their wives,” he said.

The easy to read 73 page booklet,
Vatican Il made simple, is a collection
of short and snappy articles written
by Fr Bill O’Shea to commemorate
the 40™ anniversary of the opening of
the second Vatican Council. It aims
to provide Catholics with a simple,
user-friendly reminder of what the
Council did and its significance for
the Church today.
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Supporting presentations were made by
Salesian Father Elio Capra, on understanding
how we might preach the good news to those
not engaged in Church.
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A BRISBANE-BASED ministry seeking to
help newly married couples through the first
five years of their marriage could save people
from considering a divorce.

The Ministry for the Newly Married
Brisbane is a mentor program pairing newly-
married couples with married mentors.

Mentors are usually couples who have been
married for more than 10 years and are paired
with newly married couples for five years.

During those five years, couples work
through various topics that, from vigorous
research, are common in the first five years
of a marriage.

“He also provided a theological under-
standing of the role that deacons can play
in encouraging the laity to be evangelisers
themselves,” he said.

He quoted Pope Benedict’s call for all
Christians to not just be collaborators in the
Church, but to accept co-responsibility for
building up and making present the Kingdom
of God in society.

“A number of deacons gave testimonies to
the work they were already doing in mission-
ary average into prisons, Educational institu-
tions and to seafarers,” he said.

“The diversity of diaconal ministries being
undertaken is very wide indeed.”
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